
 

 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  

 

 

Saturday 13th August 8 p.m. 
1st Anniversary: Michael Kennedy “The Meadows”, 

Kilmihil & Knockerra 

Eileen & Michael Kennedy, Knockerra 

John, Nancy & Bridie Kennedy, Knockerra. 

 

Saturday 20thAugust 8 p.m. 

 

Saturday 27th August 8 p.m. 
Teresa McNamara, Knockerra 

 

Saturday 3rd September 8 p.m. 
John Flanagan, Tullagower 

Mick and Mary Ryan, Knockerra 

 

 

Killimer Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 14th August 10.30 a.m. 
John Woulfe, Burrane 

 

Sunday 21st August 10.30 a.m. 
Mary Sullivan, Burrane & deceased  

family members 

Bridie & Sean Talty, Ballmacrinan 

Patrick O’Driscoll, Burrane & deceased members of 

the O’Driscoll & Talty families 

 

 

Sunday 28th August 10.30 a.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Feast Of The Assumption  
This Monday 15th August we celebrate the Feast of the 

Assumption of Our Lady into Heaven. In Ireland it is 

also known as Lá Fhéile Muire san Fhómhar. The Irish 

people loved this feast. It was great day of celebration 

as they were aware that they now had an advocate in 

heaven. Let us have the same confidence in the power 

of Our Lady. Mary was assumed body and soul into 

heaven.  

O Glorious, gracious, beautiful Virgin  

You are my sustenance, my store, my treasure,  

You are my star of knowledge, leading me on my way.  

And in this valley of tears, may you be my friend.  

Amen 

 

Feast of the Assumption 
Mass on Monday in Knockerra Church at 8 p.m.; Mass 

on Monday in Kilrush Church at 10 a.m. 

 

Scattery Island Mass  
The annual Scattery Island Mass will be celebrated on 

Sunday 28th August @ 3pm. The ferry to Scattery 

Island will depart from Marina at 2.30 p.m. on Sunday 

28th August. Cost of the ticket is €15 per person. All 

who are interested in joining us for the Mass with 

Bishop Fintan are advised to contact Martina & Irene at 

“Scattery Island Tours” office at the Marina to purchase 

your ticket during the coming week. Contact 

details. 085 250 5514 • info@scatteryislandtours.com 

 

 

Knockerra Church Saturday 20th August 
Eucharist Minister: Jimmy King 

Liturgy Reader: Mairead Grogan 

 

Knockerra Church Flower Rota August 
Caroline Corry 

 

Killimer Church Sunday 21st August 
Eucharist Minister: Ailish Malone & Marie Browne 

 

 

 

Killimer Parish 13th & 14th August 2022  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel 0659062729 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday  

mailto:085%20250%205514
mailto:info@scatteryislandtours.com


 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to sanitise your hands on the way 

in and out of the church. 

 

Killimer G.A.A. 
Our lotto winner this week is John Troy. 

 

Are You Interested In A Rewarding Career 
 By completing a fully funded flexible part-time 

certified programme in one of our many college 

campuses throughout the county. Courses are available 

in Healthcare, Childcare, Business & Management, 

ITEC Gym Instructor , ITEC Beauty Specialist, 

Medical Administration, Safepass, and single subjects 

Leaving Certificate. For more information, 

contact Vesdclare@lcetb.ie or txt 0860838138 

 

“Putting the House in Order”  
Get the answers to guide you into retirement or help 

your ageing parents. Clare Older People’s Council in 

association with the Irish Hospice & Cahir & Co. 

Solicitors are organising Free Seminars based on “Think 

Ahead” campaign entitled “Putting the House in Order”.  

Seminar will take place at Kilrush Golf Club on 

Thursday 8th Sept from 11 a.m. – 1p.m. Booking is 

essential contact so contact Dawn on 065-6846240 or 

email – agefriendlyclare@clsrecoco.ie 

 

Palliative Care Week – 11 – 17 September   
Our theme this year ‘Palliative Care: Living as well as 

possible’ provides us with an opportunity to raise 

awareness of the positive impact that palliative care has 

on the lives of people with life-limiting illnesses and 

their families; allowing them to live their lives as fully 

as they can.  The support and involvement that we 

receive each year is key to making the campaign a 

success and we hope that you will help us this year in 

sharing the positive messages about palliative 

care:    You can find out more on The Palliative Hub 

www:thepalliativehub.com or to let us know about 

events (including online) or other activities, please 

contact Paula Pinto, ppinto@aiihpc.org or Yvonne 

McCahill, ymccahill@aiihpc.org   

 

Piano & Theory of Music 
Given by an experienced teacher in Kilrush area. Learn 

for pleasure or preparation for exams. Tel: 0862233130 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

Novena At Dromelihy Blessed Well 
After a two-year absence, the Novena at Dromelihy 

Blessed Well, will take place again this year from 

August 15th -23rd. We look forward to pilgrims from 

near and far joining us again as we come together to 

pray. The times of Masses are as 

follows: 

Monday 15th Feast of the Assumption 

Dawn Mass at 6am 

Tuesday 16th Mass 7.30pm 

Wednesday 17th Anointing of the Sick 3pm 

Thursday 18th Mass 7.30pm 

Friday 19th Mass 7.30pm 

Saturday 20th Mass 10am 

Sunday 21st Sunday Mass 11am 

Monday 22nd Mass 7.30pm 

Tuesday 23rd Mass 7.30pm 

 

Fundraiser 
Charity  Shave & Waxathon Fundraiser in aid of 

Regina House Kilrush & Milford Hospice to take 

place on Saturday 20th August 2022 at the Fisherman’s 

Hut, Knock @ 9:00pm. This fundraiser is organised by 

the family of the late PJ Mc Namara, Killimer in 

grateful appreciation of the care both Regina House & 

Milford Hospice gave PJ during his short illness. A 

great night is promised, DJ Michael Fitz will be 

providing the entertainment. A raffle will be run on 

the night with many spot prizes from a hotel 

breakaway in Mayo to vouchers for many local 

businesses. Your support on the night would be great 

appreciated for these two wonderful charities or for 

anyone unable to make it on the night may give a 

donation on https://www.gofundme.com/f/charity-

shave-waxathon 

 

Clinical Pastoral Education  
Clinical Pastoral Education (CPE) is an internationally 

recognised training programme for Healthcare 

Chaplaincy.  CPE can also be used for a time of 

sabbatical, discernment or faith formation.  It is our 

intention to re-open the CPE centre at University 

Hospital Kerry in 2023.  For further information or to 

make an enquiry please contact Dr Margaret Naughton 

066-7184000 email  naughtonmargaret@yahoo.com  
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